October 30, 19L6,

Dear Will:

¥ith refersnce to your letter of Ootober 15, 1946, I should
like to designate as our represenmtative on the Foreign Investment Polioy
subcommittes of the Executive Committee on Zeonomic Foreign Policy, Mr.
Lewis H. Dembitz, Chief of the Internatiomal Financiasl Opersations Sec~
$ion. Ve do mot wish to neme sn alternste, ad least for the time being.

Incidentelly, it is my feeling that, zside from membership in
this subcomuittee, we have not hitherto hed adequate contect with the
work of the Executive Committee, which considers s wids variety of inter-
netional ecomomic policy guestions whigh are closely rslsted to the ine
terests of the Natiomel Advisory Council. The work of the Board's staff
in the field of internstional finsnce necessarily invelves closze study
and analysis of imtermstionsl trade problems, just sas in the domestic
field the Bosrd has always found it necessary to heve its consideration
of monetary and finameisl problems supported by broad reseearch in the
problems of the ecomomy us & whole.

I hope therefore that arrangsments can be made to keep us
better informed concerning the Executive Commitise's esetivities end to
afford us an opportunity to participate in the discussions of the Committee
end its subcomunittees when matters of brosd internstional economic peliecy
or metters with direet financisl implicetions are under review., I under-
stand that liaison arrangements of this charseter have been msde with
other govermment agencies, and sm sure that in our case they would prove
of mutuwal benefit. I you comcur, I should like %o designete lr. J.
Burke Knapp as our liaison representative with the Committee and to re-
guest him to work out procedures with the Committes Seeretary, ¥r. Robert
Carr,

£incerely yours,

¥. 3, Eeccles,
Chairmen.

Honorable Willism L. Clayton,
Assistent Secretary of State,
Fashington 25, D. C.
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